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Support  
  
The Maryland Senior Ci0zens Ac0on Network (MSCAN) is a statewide coali0on of 
advocacy groups, service providers, faith-based and mission-driven organiza0ons that 
supports policies that meet the housing, health and quality of care needs of Maryland's 
low and moderate-income seniors.  
 
MSCAN supports HB39 which would ensure that home care works who work for 
residen0al service agencies (RSAs) are properly classified as employees, instead of 
independent contractors under certain Medicaid programs.   

Homecare workers are oMen illegally classified as independent contractors under 
certain Medicaid programs. These important members of society, who generally make 
minimum wage, are leM out of vital safety net programs and protec0ons, like sick leave, 
health insurance and workers compensa0on when they are classified as independent 
contractors. In addi0on, these workers pay higher self-employment tax.  

Even though this prac0ce is illegal, it is a persistent problem in Maryland. This bill offers 
a simple fix, by providing that RSAs will only be reimbursed for in-home personal care 
under certain Medicaid programs if those who do the work are classified as employees.  

For the reasons stated above, MSCAN urges a favorable report on HB39.   

Thank you for your considera0on.   
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